
January 4, 2017 
 
We opened the year with a Ring-a-Ding-Ding as Prez Linda called the meeting to order with her 
Bell. The KofC has painted our meeting room and it looked great. Norm Record sang GBA and it 
was a WAY better version than Al's version at the last meeting of 2016.  Richard Nettlow gave 
the blessing. 
For the first time in this reporter's memory, there was No one @ table #1.  Brittany was the 
evening's Sheriff, and of course "Caper Al" Holmes tried to fine her, not remembering that you 
"can't fine the Sheriff", so Al ended up paying his proposed fine himself. Larry Jackson threw in 
$5.00 Happy Dollars, saying"Where would the club be, without our women members". ( 
Probably the Elk's club & singing "Men of Kiwanis".) 
Jerry Assenmacher threw some shade on Ray Scoboria's alma mater, Penn State, for getting 
chewed up in the Rose Bowl.  Ray calmly asked Jerry how his Wolverines did against Florida 
State.   
Anyways, it was a good night to start the year, and the rest of the night was filled 
with Committee Meetings & a Board Meeting. 
Sorry about the lateness of this week's edition, but I've been working the Detroit Auto show the 
last few weeks, but I will be attending next week's meeting (01/18) to share in the steak 
dinner that the WINNING Peanut team (Led by Capt. Skip Armstrong) gets for collecting the 
most money. The other teams will be munching on Red Hots. 
 
Reporting from the NAIAS, 
Albert Cobo 
 
January 11- Meeting @ KoC-no speaker listed 
January 18-Meeting @ KofC-Peanut Drive Dinner- Skip's team gets Steak, everyone else Hot 
Dogs 
February 8-HEMLOCK Cabin Cook-out 


